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January 18, 2017

Representative Jodey Arrington
1029 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515 . .

Dear Representative Arrington,

Congratulations on your victory in the 2016 elections! As the new congressional
session gets underway, I feel compelled to inform you about an organization within
Congress that often supports legislation that weakens the separation of church and
state and discriminates against LGBTQ and non-religious Americans.

The organization I refer to is the Congressional Prayer Caucus (CPC), an official
caucus of the U.S. House of Representatives, which includes over 90 members of
Congress. The purposes of the CPC are “to 1) recognize the vital role that prayer by
individuals of all faiths has played in uniting us as a people and in making us a more
generous, more cooperative, and more forgiving people than we might otherwise
have been; 2) collect, exchange, and disseminate information about prayer as a
fundamental and enduring feature of American life; 3) use the legislative process—
both through sponsorship of affirmative legislation and through opposition to
detrimental legislation—to assist the nation and its people in continuing to draw upon
and benefit from this essential source of our strength and well-being.”

Unfortunately, members of the CPC have repeatedly introduced and supported
legislation that we believe is unconstitutional, discriminates against LGBTQ
Americans, and favors religious institutions and individuals over non-religious
institutions and individuais. The CPC is also one of the leading advocates for
opening and closing each session of Congress with a prayer, which relegates non-
religious Americans and others who don’t pray to the status of second-class citizens.
Prayer is important to many Americans, and they should feel secure in their freedom
to practice their beliefs. However, when public officials and Congress explicitly
endorse public prayer, they alienate millions of non-religious Americans who
oppose the joining of religion and government.

It is for this reason that I ask you not to join the CPC and to actively work to
ensure that the wall of separation between church and state is strengthened
and maintained.

I thank you for your consideration, and I wish you a successful and productive term
as a representative of the American people.

Sincere]

oypeckhdrdt
Executive Director
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January 18, 2017

Representative Jodey Arrington
1029 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515

Dear Representative Arrington,

Congratulations on your victory in the 2016 elections! As you prepare to represent
your constituents in the 115 Congress, I would like to provide you with a free copy
of 4 Jefferson Bible for the Twenty-First Century.

In the first half of the twentieth century, all members of Congress were
automatically supplied with a copy of the Jefferson Bible. We are renewing that
tradition, though not at public expense.

The original Jefferson Bible, faithfully reproduced here, was compiled by President
Thomas Jefferson two hundred years ago by literally cutting and pasting Gospel
passages to present Jesus as a wise, human philosopher. The sections that he cut,
mainly supernatural tales of miracles such as the virgin birth, resurrection after
death, etc., have been removed in our version, and a similar treatment has been
given to the Hebrew Bible, the Qur’an, the Bhagavadgita, the Buddhist sutras, and
the Book of Mormon, which are included in our book. In addition, we have also
included our own humanist statement of principles for you to consider.

When Jefferson created his version of the Bible, nearly all literate Americans were
Christian. Today, Americans have a much wider diversity of religious belief,
including a fourth of us who have no religious affiliation at all. By reading about the
perspectives of the diverse religious and nontheistic communities that are proud to
call themselves Americans, we hope you will be able to better understand their
interests and beliefs. We also hope that this knowledge of America’s religious
diversity will inspire you not to act to the specific advantage or disadvantage of any
of these valuable communities by introducing or supporting discriminatory
legislation which privileges any one specific religious community.

As you go about your important work in the 115" Congress, we hope you will be
able to draw on the wisdom of the world’s most important religious and non-
religious writings, and champion the concept of religious freedom for all which has
made our country so great.

Sincerely,
Roy Speckhardt

Executive Director
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